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NEWSLETTER 1 JUNE 2022

Dear Members

Hands Up Please!
Six years ago I was approached by a member of the committee asking me if I would be willing to 
come on the NSBC Committee. I thought about it and decided that I was getting so much out of 
playing at the club that I would like to put something back into it and agreed to join. 
Currently there are eight members serving on the committee and some have decided it is time for 
them to step down – including myself as President and Mandy as Secretary. This is an opportunity 
for fresh blood and ideas, and I ask you to consider joining. If you would like any information on what 
is involved, please feel free to contact one of the committee.

Rest in Peace – Terry Hubble 12 May 2022 and Michael Koch 16 May 2022
Sadly two of our members passed away recently. They were both long standing members of the 
club and will be sadly missed. We send our love to both Denise and Rosaleen.

Tuition Grant
A huge thank you to Angela Aberhart for her tireless efforts to secure a Tuition grant from Foundation 
North. She was successful and the club received a grant of over $4173. Well done Angela!

Matariki Day Friday 24 June
We will replace the regular Friday session with a Social Session on our new public holiday, Matariki 
Day. All welcome – a fun session of Bridge followed by drinks and nibbles. Play will begin at 1pm. 
Poster and sign-up sheet on the club room wall.

Enjoy your Bridge!

Kind regards,
Ilona West & NSBC Committee

HANDS UP!


